
 
 
 
Carpentry & Joinery version updated – Centre communication 
 
 
As a result of a review of the practical skills test the current versions of the documents listed 
below have been replaced with version 3 series. These will be published on the City and 
Guilds website on Monday 20th July. The main purpose for these changes / version 3 is to 
replace current assessment tasks A & B in all pathways with assessment tasks C and D. For 
Centres booking from this date it is important that all they use version 3 of the resource pack 
to prepare for assessment tasks C and D.  
 
 
Current documents to be replaced with Version 3  
 

 V2.2 Level 2 EPA Assessment Pack for centres / End-point customer / Employers  

 V1.1 Level 2 Resource Pack for Skills Tests ( tasks A&B) 

 V2.2 Level 3 EPA Assessment Pack for centres / End-point customer / Employers 

 V1.2 Level 3 Resource Pack for Skills Tests (tasks A&B) 
 
 
Centres that have already booked skills assessments with us prior to 20th July and who 
have already purchased resources under version 2, will be given the choice to either 
continue with version 2 or move to version 3. If the preference is to switch to version 3 , 
please e-mail EPA@cityandguilds.com, subject title `Carpentry and Joinery version 2 to 
version 3 switch` and our EPA support team will be in touch to guide you through the 
process.  
 
 
*Please note that for trainees already booked for an assessment and wishing to take 
the option of switching to version 3, actual assessments will take place from Monday 
17th August and will not be available before this date.  
 
 
Centres booking trainees on or after the 20th July, will be assessed against version 3. 
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